LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN EXECUTIVE GROUP - 

SPECIAL MEETING

One Stop Shop,
Longshaw Drive,
Little Hulton.

25th June, 2007

Meeting commenced:
4.30 p.m.
"
ended:
6.15 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillors Iain Lindley and Alice Smyth

Kath Hamilton 
} Community Representative


Aled Owen

}


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



John Rooney - Neighbourhood Manager



Marie Johnson - Neighbourhood Development Officer



Neil Ashmall - Urban Vision 



Nikki Park - Senior Committee Administrator

1.
ELECTION OF CHAIR

RESOLVED:
THAT Councillor Alice Smyth be elected as the Chair for the meeting.

- Councillor Smyth - in the Chair -

2.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Vincent Devine, Anne Williams and Irene Turton.

3.
ROLE OF THE MEETING

The Neighbourhood Manager reported that the role of the meeting was to look at the allocation of the devolved highway budget from the previous year and the progress in relation to the priorities identified, and to consider projects for the forthcoming year.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

4.
UPDATE ON DEVOLVED HIGHWAY SCHEMES APPROVED IN 2006/07

(a)
Schemes Delivered

Neil Ashmall reported that (a) the footway reconstruction on Mereside Grove, and the provision of dropped crossings and tactile paving on Memorial Road had been completed, and (b) the scheme for speed cushions on Mellor Drive had been submitted, and work would commence in the near future.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(b)
Outcome from Site Surveys Commissioned

Neil Ashmall (a) referred to a report which had been submitted containing details of the outcome of the site survey commissioned in relation to proposed pedestrian facilities at Wharton Lane/A6 Manchester Road West, Worsley, indicating that of the 74 people consulted, 14 had replied, of which 7 were in favour of the scheme and 7 were not, (b) reported that a traffic count would be undertaken on 4th July, 2007, with regard to the suggested improvements at the roundabout on Walkden Road, the results of which should be available within two weeks after that date, and (c) indicated that, with regard to progress in relation to the survey for suggested improvements at the junction at Cleggs Lane, he would investigate the situation and provide the relevant information at the earliest opportunity.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the suggested improvements to the pedestrian facilities at Wharton Lane/A6 Manchester Road West, Worsley, be approved:-

· Installation of an informal pedestrian crossing point at property numbers 237/239, by means of creating a build out, with dropped kerbs and tactile paving.

· Installation of a driver feedback sign on Manchester Road West at property numbers 366/368 for south east bound traffic.

· Installation of a driver feedback sign on Manchester Road West, opposite property number 292, for north west bound traffic.

· Improved road marking and signing as necessary.




(2) THAT the results of the survey, to be undertaken at the Walkden Road roundabout, be awaited, and a further report be submitted at the next meeting of the Executive Group, detailing options to be considered.




(3) THAT progress in relation to the survey to be conducted at the junction of Cleggs Lane be investigated, and further information be reported to Members of the group at the earliest opportunity.


(c)
Seating Provision and Cycle Racks

Neil Ashmall referred to the suggestions with regard to seating provision and cycle racks, and indicated that (a) at present he had only received one request for the provision of a bench between Russell Court and the Precinct, (b) the cost of the provision of a bench was approximately £500, and cycle stands were £200 to purchase and install, and (c) it was proposed that one cycle stand would be 


provided within each community committee area using the devolved highways budget.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(d)
Remaining Monies

Neil Ashmall provided details of the Little Hulton/Walkden devolved budget, with specific reference to its allocation during 2006/07 and 2007/08, and the balance remaining.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

5.
OVERVIEW OF ACCIDENT LOCATIONS IN LITTLE HULTON AND WALKDEN OVER THE PAST THREE YEARS

Neil Ashmall circulated maps which highlighted accident locations within Little Hulton and Walkden during the past three years. 


Councillor Iain Lindley indicated that there were a number of areas of concern such as High Street/Campbell Street/Ashtonfield Drive, the Old Clough Lane and Walkden Road junctions with the East Lancashire Road, and Sharp Street.


Aled Owen referred to the accident at the junction of Old Clough Lane and the East Lancashire Road, and requested whether there could be an analysis provided with regard to clusters which appeared on the map, highlighting those locations, to identify whether there was a pattern or different causes.


Neil Ashmall reported that (a) it was proposed to reduce the speed limit on the East Lancashire Road from 60 to 50 mph, and there were proposals to build a quality bus route, which would form the Leigh Guided Busway, from Newearth Road to Manchester, and as a result of this, all the junctions affected would be upgraded, and (b) it was proposed that the Old Clough Lane junction would be upgraded to a traffic signal controlled facility.


In response to a question raised by the Chairman, with regard to whether there were any proposals to create a park and ride site, Neil Ashmall reported that there had been discussions to provide such a facility underneath the motorway bridge, and for a traffic signal junction at High Street/Ashtonfield Drive, however, a decision had recently been taken not to proceed, and there were numerous negotiations progressing with regard to the redevelopment of the site.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT an analysis on the accident clusters be provided at the next meeting of the Group.

6.
SCHEMES PREVIOUSLY IDENTIFIED FROM THE COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN, AND THOSE PUT FORWARD BY RESIDENTS, COUNCILLORS AND GREATER MANCHESTER POLICE

Reference was made to those schemes which had been previously identified from the Community Action Plan, or put forward by residents, Councillors, and Greater Manchester Police, and an update was provided in relation to each issue:-

· 7.9 - easier access for people with mobility problems - bench to be provided between Russell Court and Walkden Precinct.

· 7.11 - to provide speed calming measures to Memorial Road, Walkden - survey to be undertaken.

· 7.12 - to provide bike stands in the area - being progressed.

· 7.13 - to provide car parking facilities to the rear of Walkden Road shops - outside the City Council’s control.

· 7.14 - to improve parking around Rutland Road, Walkden - outside the City Council’s control.

· 7.15 - resurfacing of Longshaw Drive, Little Hulton - completed.

· 7.16 - poor state of pavements on Mereside Grove - completed.

· 7.17, 7.18 and 7.19 - improvements to Walkden Road roundabout - survey to be undertaken.

· 7.20 - traffic calming measures on Mellor Drive, Walkden - to be completed in the near future.

· 7.21 - to reduce road traffic accidents - junction of Cleggs Lane and Manchester Road, Little Hulton - survey to be completed.


Cath Hamilton reported that concerns had been expressed with regard to Madams Wood Road, as it was difficult to turn at this junction onto Mort Lane.


The Neighbourhood Manager reported that, arising from a consultation exercise, the following requests had been submitted:-

· Junction of Hilton Lane/Manchester Road - turning left was considered to be unsafe, and therefore, appropriate road safety measures needed to be introduced.

· Terraced houses on Newearth Road, and concerns expressed with regard to road safety issues.


The Neighbourhood Manager indicated that, as there had been no reported accidents on Newearth Road, in front of the terraced houses, the concerns were forwarded to Greater Manchester Police, however, no additional issues were raised.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT the concerns with regard to Madams Wood Road/Mort Lane, and the junction of Manchester Road/Hilton Lane, be investigated to identify possible options to improve road safety.




(3) THAT investigations be made to identify whether any further information/statistics were available in relation to the concerns raised with regard to Newearth Road.

7.
20 MPH SPEED LIMIT IN SALFORD

Aled Owen reported that Portsmouth had become the first City in Britain to introduce a blanket 20 mph speed limit across the south east of the City, and questioned whether it would be possible to impose such a restriction in Salford in residential areas and around schools.


Neil Ashmall indicated that (a) a letter would need to be sent to the Lead Member for Planning, and the Director of Engineering, requesting a citywide scheme, and (b) there had been a 20 mph speed limit introduced in Broughton, however, as with all projects such as these, there was a need to consider how it would be enforced.


Aled Owen indicated that the introduction of such restrictions would address environmental and personal/road safety issues.


Reference was made to the suggestion to introduce a 20 mph speed limit on residential streets and around schools, and whether a pilot scheme could be introduced on Birch Road/Hawthorn Road, Walkden.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT the suggestion to introduce a 20 mph speed limit on Birch Road/Hawthorn Road be investigated, to identify whether it would be feasible to introduce a pilot project in that area.




(3) THAT Aled Owen write to the Director of Engineering and the Lead Member for Planning, to request whether it would be possible to introduce a 20 mph speed limit on residential roads and around schools across Salford. 




(4) THAT Neil Ashmall be requested to investigate whether there was a current 20 mph restriction on Mount Skip and where this was applied.

8.
PROCESS FOR 2007/08

(a)
Schemes Already in Capital Programme

Neil Ashmall referred to the Highway Investment Programme, and reported on the works which had been completed in 2005/06 and 2006/07, the works programmed for 2007/08 and the works projected in 2008/09 and 2009/10.


In response to a question raised in relation to the Linear Walkway, Neil Ashmall reported that the second phase had been costed, however, funding was not yet available, therefore, the project would not be able to proceed at the present time.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT a list of the works completed and programmed, within the Highway Investment Programme, be circulated with the minutes of the meeting.


(b)
Schemes to be Progressed/Priced Up

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the following issues be progressed:-

· Site survey in relation to the Cleggs Lane/East Lancashire Road junction.

· Walkden Road roundabout - results of survey.

· Mort Lane - options.

· 20 mph zone - pilot project (Birch Road/Hawthorn Road).

· Analysis of accident clusters.

· Analysis of incidents on Hilton Lane/Manchester Road.




(2) THAT a further report containing details of the items to be progressed, as detailed above, be submitted at the next meeting of the Group, to be held on 13th September, 2007.

9.
WALKDEN TOWN CENTRE

Cath Hamilton expressed concerns with regard to Walkden Town Centre, as it had been identified that a further shop was due to close, and information had been received suggesting that leases of the premises would not be renewed.


The Neighbourhood Manager reported that the consultant acting on behalf of the owners of the centre, had indicated that a key company was interested in the premises, however, further additional information was commercially sensitive, and therefore, not available at this stage, however, questions would continue to be asked and the concerns with regard to the decline of the centre would be forwarded to them.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

10.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Group would be held on 13th September, 2007, at the One Stop Shop, Longshaw Drive, Little Hulton, commencing at 5.00 p.m.[image: image1.png]
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